
New Central Plains Regional Minister 
 

We are thrilled to announce 

that Brad Seifert has been 

voted in as the new regional 
minister for the Central Plains 
Region, taking over the role 
for Dan Heringer, who is 
currently serving in the 
capacity of interim Executive 
Director for the NAB before he 
plans to retire next July.  A 
well-known pastor in the 

Central Plains Region, Brad is a welcome addition to the role of 
regional minister. 
  
Brad spent his early life helping his father and grandfather on 
their farm in central Kansas (Marion) and learned much during 
these formative years. He attended Bethany College in 
Lindsborg, Kansas, where he earned a degree in business and 
economics and met his wife, Tami. They were married after 
Tami’s graduation in June of 1984, with Brad’s graduation 
following a year later. 
  
They moved to Sioux Falls, South Dakota, in 1989 after Brad felt 
God calling him into the ministry. He enrolled at North American 
Baptist Seminary, graduating in 1992. Brad and Tami then 
moved to Stafford, Kansas, where they began their ministry at 
Calvary Baptist Church. Brad was ordained in 1992 at Calvary 
Baptist with the Southwest Association, the same year their son, 
Zach, was born. 
 
In 1998, the Seifert family moved to Junction City, Kansas, 
where Brad has served as the lead pastor of Highland Baptist 
Church ever since. Brad and Tami have enjoyed being part of 
the Junction City community. Brad’s been active in coaching 
youth sports, including coaching the junior football program 
since 2001. He also enjoys serving as a chaplain for the local 
police department, is active in the local ministerial association, 

and has various other community involvements. Tami teaches in 
the local school district and coaches volleyball. 
  
In addition to ministry at Highland and in his community, over the 
last twenty-eight years Brad has served in various roles in the 
Southwestern Association of the NAB. He has also served for 
several years on the Regional Leadership Team of the Central 
Plains Region and was previously appointed as a representative 
of the Southwestern Association to the General Council of the 
NAB. 
  
We are confident Brad will eminently serve the pastors and 
churches within the Central Plains Region for years to come. 
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